


Meetings
First Congregational Church
Uf .
Georgetofon, Massachusetts

Minister TELEPHONES
REV. PHILIP H. SOUTHWICK Church 352-8443
5 Hart Circle Home 352-8305

WARRANT

January 18, 1977

The Members of the First Congregational Church of
Georgetown, Massachusetis are hereby advised that in
accordance with the Constitution and By-laws of said
Church, the Annual Meeting of the Church will be held
Thursday, Jsnusry 27, 1977 at 8 P. M. in the Church
Vestry, then and there t- act on the following listed
Articles:

ARTICLE 1, To receive the reports of the several
Boards, Committees and OfTicers of the
Church,snd to take action thereon.

ARTICLE 2. To hear the report of the Nominsting
Committee and to take any action
required thereon,
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E 3. To hear the report of the Finance Committee
regarding the Chureh Budzet and to take
action thereon.

ARTICLE 4. To take any other action relative t- the
Churech and/or its property.

BY DIRECTION OF 1HE CABINET

Posted Janusry 1d, 1977 Clerk



January 27, 1977

4
The Annusl Meeting of the First Congrezgational Church was
called to order by the Moderator Donn Chastterton at 8:05 P. WM,

Dom DeFillipo led the Group in a Hymn before the Meeting. Mina
Hartmsn accompanied st the Piano, Coffee was also enjoyed.

The Warrsnt was read by the Clerk,
The report of the last meeting weas read and accepted,

ARTICLE 1. To recrive the reports of the several Boards,
Committees and Officers of the Church, and to
take action thereon.

Treasurer Carol Sheehan corrected the Treasurers report: $1000,00
received from the Guild sho :1d have been a special item.

The Auditors report was read, Donald Johnson, Chairman of the
Finsnce Committee, commented that by Borrowinz from the Vestry
Fund =nd the Guild pledge all bills were paid. Hennvations and repairs
heve been made at Metcalf House but there is still work to be
dg%e. Keith Tibbetts was thanked for the work he h-s done at
Meteall House. The Moderstor commended Olive Metcalf for her
Faithfulness to the Church and Cabinet.

Moved, seconded and voted thal the several reports be accepted

as resad.

ARTICLE 2. 7To hesr the report of the Nomineting Committee
and to take any action required thereon. v
T. Louis Hamelin read the report of the Nominating Commiitee.
There being no further nominations the report w-s accepted.
Moved seconded and voted that the Clerk c¢=st one ballot for
nominees as read:

Moder=tor One year Betty Davidson
Clerk One yesr Wilhelmina Marble
Treasurer . One year Carol Sheshan
Collector o One year Ruth Jones
Deaconesses One y=ar 11114 an- Grissino
One year Wilhelmina Hartman
Two years Janet Brown
Two years Clara Minehin
Two years Connie Silvernail
Deacons Two years Barry Games
Two years Donald Gammon
Two years Douglas Gammon
Finance Committee Two years Robert Davidson
Church Delegates One year Patricia Barlow
One year Allan Barlow
Board of Christian Educ-
ation lwo years Carol Knapp
Two years " Anna Togzier
Two years Norman Pierce
Music Committee Two years Patricia Pingree
Two years Robert Knapp
Board of ‘rustees Two years James Boynton, Jr.
Two years Georze Kelly
Two years Craig Southwick
Nominsting Committee Two yesrs Lyelyn Boose -
- ——



Auditing Committee One year Virginia Rogers
e One yesr Leeland Lowell

Social Committee : One year Patricia Fingree
World Service Committee One year Olive Metcalf
Flower Committee : One year Joan Chatterton
Social Action Committee One year Betty Davidson
Ushering One year brnest Kelloway

: One year Dwight Southwick.
The Officers were declared duly elected. Donn Chatterton relinquished
the Chair to newly elected Moderator Betty Davidson,

ARTICLE 3. To hear the report of the Finance Committee regarding
the Church Budzet and to take action thereon.
lhe Budgzet was reviewed and discussed. Métion mede, seconded and
voted that the Budget be accepted as printed. (the amount of
$43;730.,00)

ARTICLE 4, To take any other action relative to the Church
2 and/or its property.
Officers, Connittees and Church Secretary Joan Chatterton thanked
for the excellent reports and hard work, The Trustees Goals for
1977 were reviewed by Allen Barlow, Peinting versus Siding were
diseussed, also a Master plan.

Ad journed at 9:40 P. M.

Coffué}and cookies were served by the Social Committee.

34 present



Minister
REPORT OF THE MINISTER

In looking back upon another year of our shared church life, we
see special programs, personally important events, ongoing
projects, and many impressions. We see highlights that may but
dimly suggest our spiritual growth or the workings of the Holy
Spirit. Yet, here is what we see as memorable about 1977:

In January, on the Sunday following our last Annual Meetlng we
held a servlce of appreclation and dedication -

apprecilating the devotion of those who had served as officers
and committee members in the previous years,

dedicating those continuing to serve and those taking upon
themselves new assignments for the ongoing ministry and adminis-
tratleon oif our churchi

During the winter months we were concerned with creating an up to
date plctorial directory, to glve ourselves a sense of identity -
who we are as Christ's community here and now.

We held a one day blood drive, which we hope to make into an annual
event, emphasizing through the church that we do indeed share
ourselves with the world.

The Easter season was fllled with pre-membership meetings, con-
firmation class, and well-attended special services. On Palm
Sunday we welcomed new members from other churches as well as from
our church confirmation class, and we were treated to a cantata

by the Senior Choir, followed by a receptlon celebration in the
vestry. Having coffee avallable after morning worship has provided
increased opportunities for people to talk together as a church
famlly.

The Annual Meeting of the Massachusetts Conference of the United
Church of Christ was held in Chicopee, with special attentlon
focussed on world hunger, and the racial policies of South Africa.
We passed a resolutlon condemning present policies there. Later
on in 1977 Polaroid Corporation, doing business with South Africa,
took economic stands against the government there. Hopefully,

the action of our state conference in cooperation with other
religious and non-religious groups had a part to play in such
steps toward racial Justice.

During the conference meeting there was a sense of excitement
because 1t had become known by that time that our conference
President, Avery Post, was to be nominated for the office of
national Presldent of the United Church of Christ. It may be of
interest to you to realize that three or four years ago Avery Post
conducted an all-day preaching seminar for ministers of the North-
east Area in our church.

During the summer months, while we held union services with West
Boxford, several families and many individuals were involved in =z
corn project on Bob Morehouse's land, which produced a truck load
of corn as our positive step in combatting world hunger.

i












Diaconate
REPORT OF THE DIACONATE

There are so many things of interest that I would like to tell
about in this report, as this has been a busy year, but I will
try to confine myself to a few highlights.

First of all, this year's Diaconate has been a wonderful group
to work with. The projects we have undertaken have turned out
to be fun and enjoyable because of the splendid cooperation
shown by all.

For example, the corn project for Harvest of Hope; some of it
was work, - the fertilizing, planting, cultivating and hoeing
in the hot sun, picking, husking, but in the end there was a
truck load of corn to benefit others less fortunate than our-
selves.

The Laymen's Sunday service, with the assistance of the adult
and youth choirs, was well-recelved again this year.

Recognition Sunday for Long Time Members proved to be a memorable
occaslon, and greatly enjoyed by those who participated. It 1s
good to honor those who have done, and are still dolng, so much
for our church.

As usual the Service of Tenebrae, the Thanksgiving Eve
Ecumenical Service, and the Christmas Eve Candlelight Service
were all beautiful and inspiring. May these services continue
to be a part of our church festivities.

We have updated the Christian Service group this year, and have
many more volunteers, for which we are thankful. It is a pleasure
to work with and be a part of this group, and to be aware of all
the help and wonderful acts of kindness that they do.

With the Diaconate Fund we were able to extend help to a few
families in need of assistance, and we also made a few purchases
from the Memorial Fund - Youth Choir robes, books for the church
library, etc. The Upper Room and Guideposts have been added to
the Literature Rack and are available to anyone who would like
them.

It has been a pleasure to have the Deaconesses take an active
part in the serving of Communion, the Candlelight Service, and
of course, the Laymen's Sunday service. They also have visited
with many shutins, people who are ill, or could not attend
church, newcomers to town, etc. In many cases they receive as
much joy and inspiration from those they visit, as they expect
to give. The men, on this year's Diaconate, have also partici-
pated actively in the visiting program; their cooperation has
been very supportive.

Maybe the atmosphere of the Christmas season is sti11ll with us,

but 1t seems as though there is a spirit of friendliness, love

and good will in and around the church and ifts activities. This
is good and we hope it will continue and spread.



Report of the Diaconate, Continued

I want to thank the members of the Diaconate for the splendid
support and cooperation they so wlllingly gave to me. Also,
many thanks to others who have assisted us in any way. May the
good Lord bless and keep you.

We, the Diaconate, want to express our sincere thanks to
Reverend Southwick for all he does for us, our church, and
the community. His devotion is above and beyond that which
we should rightfully expect of him.

"Those who love generously are well-loved in return”.

With Christian love -
Respectfully submitted,

Forrest Bridges, Chairman



Christian Education




School Superintendent




Youth Fellowship
REPORT OF THE JUNIOR HIGH PILGRIM FELLOWSHIP

The Jjunior high teens of our church are a lively, fun-
loving group of boys and girls. The purpose of the
group is mainly to provide fellowship and participation
in service projects for the church.

During the past year the group has gone bowling,
ice-skating and swimming, to work off a little energy.
We've had a beach party and a pizza party at the church,
when everyone became their own chef to make the pizzas.

We joined Phil Southwick's senior high group for a
serious meeting about Rev., Moon's radical religion;

we heard directly, from one of Moon's former disciples,
about how the organization involves young people.

On an educational and entertaining note, a large group
of P.F.'ers attended the movie, "Noah's Ark".

Included in our service projects was participation in
the semi-annual paper drives that are conducted by both
P.F. groups - providing help to parishioners in their
spring and fall basement cleanups. Our junior high
group also conducted a door-to-door drive, selling
tTickets for the Annual Fair Ham and Bean Supper,

The church's young people and their friends are invited
to join in the P.F. activities; it is an ecumenical
group. If you know of an interested young person, call
us. We will put their neme on our mesiling and phoning
Tiste

Respectfully submitted,

Carol and Louis Dispenza



Trustees







Music
REPORT OF THE MUSIC COMMITTEE

The Music Committee is pleased to report that 1977 was another
busy and successful year. A special "thank you" to all the
faithful Senior Choir members and to those who have joined
them for special occasions.

Again in 1977, many of the Senior Choir members participated
in the Boosters Club Variety Show which was held in March at
the Georgetown High School., Linda Games directed the chorus
and Jan Flyzik and Eveyn Boose were the accompanists.

The Junior Choir participated again in the area Junior Choir
Festival in the spring. The Senior Choir presented the
Cantata, "The Glory of Easter" on Palm Sunday.

The annual Thanksgiving Eve Ecumenical Service was held at
our church in 1977. The Senior Choir was joined by members

of the West Boxford, Groveland Congregational, and St. Mary's
choirs and Linda Games directed.

During Advent, the carillon was played each evening by members
of the church. Thank you to Millie Gangloff for arranging the
schedule and to the members and families who participated. Also,
a special thank you again this year to Olive Metcalf who has
played the carillon on Wednesday evenings.

A program of Christmas music was presented on December 18 by
the Junior Choir, Youth Choir and Senior Choir. A note of
appreciation to Carole Hanson, Youth Choir Director, who
organized the program. =

We have been fortunate again this year to have Bob Knapp
directing our talented instrumentalists. Bob also wrote the
music which was presented on Christmas Day. Thank you, Bob,
for your continued interest in our music program.

The lighting in the Choir Loft was completed during 1977 .
and, hopefully, the Senior Choir robes will be replaced duplng
1978 s *

Thank you to Linda Games, Director of Music and Senior Choir
Director; Carole Hanson, Youth Choir Director; Evelyn Boose,
Junior Choir Director; and to Janet Flyzik, Organist, for
their continued dedication to the music of our church.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Pingree
Chairman






Thrift Shop

REPORT OF THE THRIFT SHOP

The Thrift Shop was opened February 3 under the leadership of

Gert Pingree and Connie Tripp. They had five very successful months.
They entertalned the Guild on February 22 with "Fashions from the
Yellow Room", using outfits and accessories from the Thrift Shop.

On March 2 a Rummage and Bake Sale was held.

At the May Guild meeting, $900 was given to the church from the
Thrift Shop proceeds and in September $100 more was given, making
a total of $1,000 as a Guild pledge.

The shop was closed from June 25 until September 8, when it opened
under the new leadership of Marjorie Pitkin and Carole Face as co-
chairmen. Due to all the work that Gert and Connie did the previous
two years, all we had to do was price and sell.

Friends and church members have been very generous with clothing and
even white elephant items. We picked over the articles and donated
to Olive Metcalf for Material Aids and some things to the Salvation
Army.

We have donated clothes to two needy children through a member of
our church.

Our first month of September was very successful - we sold $60.50
for the first three days. It then slowed down but we were able to
deposit $300 for September, October and November, plus the $70 we
gave to the Fair; some of the Falr money was donated.

Our hours remain the same - 1 to 4 on Thursday & Friday
10 to 4 on Saturday, excepting
holidays.

We closed two weeks before Christmas, partly due to weather and
because our helpers were so busy with their holiday preparations,
or were 111. The Shop will be opened again cn February 9.

Anyone in our church family,who would 1like to volunteer time to The
Thrift Shop, 1s very welcome to do so.

We still need clothes and will soon display our summer things, which!
we have had put away for the winter.

May I take this opportunity to thank all the workers who were so
faithful and all the people who donated clothes. Thanks also to the
many people who were our customers, some of whom were the workers.

We could not have functioned without the help of Gert and Connie, and
last but not least I want to thank my co-chairman, Carole Face, who
is faithful and hardworking.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie Pitkin
Carole Face



Missionary Society
REPORT OF THE WOMEN'S MISSIONARY SOCIETY

The Women's Missionary Society meets the third Monday afternoon
in the months of September, October, November, March, April and
May and June. DMeetings are usually at the homes of members, but
are sometimes with relatives or at the church. Refreshments are
served by the hostess. The meeting opens with devotions led by
a member., All enjoy one or more chapters of some good book
read by another member. We are now reading "A Touch of Wonder"
by Arthur Gordon. Sometimes we read a book which deals with some
phase of the church's missionary endeavor.

All of us, individually and collectively, are interested in
the Missionary outreschof the church, and support it as we are
able. During the past year, in addition to our annual pledge
for missions, we have contributed to Walker Missionary Home,
CARE, "1776" College Fund, the Good Ship Hope, and Least Coin
Offering. We have sent several boxes of school supplies, craft
material and other erticles to the Marrow Bone School in
Pikeville, Ky. A number of our members render a great deal of
help to the Material Aid Committee of the Guild in the way of
knitting and sewing. :

We have lost one member by death, Mrs. Mildred Rice. We have
recently added two new members, and would be happy to welcome
any more who would like to join. The next meeting will be
March 20,

Respectfully submitted,

Olive R. Metcalf, President



World Service
CHURCH WORLD SERVICE COMMITTEE

Your Church World Service Committee has had a very successful
year, thanks to the help of very many people. A hearty "thank
you" to all who helped in any way, whether by gifts of clothing,
etc., of time, or by using their car to help deliver things. A
special "thanks" to Graf's Express for carrying things to the
Boston area free of charge, and to the Reverend Ian Stuart of
Amesbury for taking things to the Boston Seaman's Frliend Soclety.

There 1s really no end to the demand for good used clothing. We
have a special need for men's and children's clothing, because
these are what we get the least of. Torn sheets, white or colored,
can be made into bandages, worn shirts are made into hospital
gowns. Remnants of yard goods can always be used. There is always
a use for bedding, table cloths, curtains, etc., which though
used, still have wear in them. Magazines and books are being

sent to the Seaman's Friend Society and we can place children's
books, toys, etc., in good hands, too.

During the past year we have sent at least 100 lbs. of used
clothing to a Thrift Shop at Pleasant Hill, Tenn., about 30 1bs.
of selected used clothing to the Walker Missionary Home in
Auburndale, probably 60 1lbs. of used clothing, six partly filled
ditty bags, and some books and magazines to the Boston Seaman's
Friend Society. Over $100 worth of unwrapped Christmas gifts were
sent to the City Missionary Soclety in Boston.

During 1977 we sent over 200 1lbs. of used clothing, 2 cartons of
bandages, some hospital gowns and six blankets to Church World
Service and we have two boxes already packed for the April
collection. Two lots of used clothing went to Danvers State
Hospital and one to a nursing home. We sent a carton of children's
books to the "Marrow Bone School" in Pikeville, KY. Two large
cartons of clothing went to GLEAM in Lawrence and about the same
amcunt to Mr. Sweeney Condo in Lawrence for his work for Indlan
and other minority families.

At the present time we have about 40 1lbs. of winter clothing to
go to Mr. Condo within the next few days, two cartons ready to
go to Danvers, a carton of warm clothing to go to the Indians

in South Dakota. We have two boxes ready to go to a nursing home
and a large collection of powder, lotion, room freshener, etc.
for the same purpose.

When people give us used Christmas or general greeting cards, we
pass them on to various nursing homes for their craft work, and
they can usually use them. Why not try this yourselves? When
visiting in a nursing home, if you have any used clothing, tollet
articles, or craft material that you think would be useful to the
less fortunate residents, take it with you and ask the people at
the desk if they can use them. This might widen our circle of
usefulness by quite a bit.



Church World Service, Contilnued

Mrs. Guy Minchin has resigned from the Material Ald committee.
Our thanks to Clara for all she did while on the committee. Our
members now are Mrs. Henry Dea, Mrs. Wilfred Hunt, Mrs. Donald
Johnson and Miss 0Olive Metcalf. Plans are already beilng made
for the February meeting of the Guild which is the annual
Material Aid work party. If you are interested in our work,
please plan to come whether or not you are a Guild member.

If you have any suggestlons as to projects we might undertake,
or if you would like to do knitting or sewing in your own home
and on your own time, please call any one of us.

The Church School raised 3100for the Heifer Fund, which bought
rabbits to be sent overseas. These are used to further the
breeding of rabbits, both for meat and fur, in countries in
need of such help. They also contributed to UNICEF. At Thanks-
giving, articles of food were taken to elderly residents of
Georgetown and at Christmas toys were donated to the Salvation
Army for use here and in Haverhill.

Many people in the church helped this year with the "Harvest

of Hope" program - planting and growing corn. Mr. Robert
Morehouse furnished the land, which he plowed and fertilized.
Mr, Forrest Bridges was in charge of the project. When the corn
was ready, it was harvested and taken to the C.W.S. processing
station in Stockbridge, Mass., to be refined and prepared for
emergency use.

At Christmas the Couples Club purchased toys from our own Failr
Toy Table, which were distributed through the Salvation Army -
thus benefiting our church with the purchase and others outside
of the church.

The Women's Missionary Society has contributed to the Walker
Home, CARE, "1776" College Fund, the Least Coin Offering, the
Good Ship HOPE, and has sent several boxes of school supplies,
craft material and other articles to the Marrow Bone School in
Pikeville, Ky.

The Thrift Shop, which most of us think of as a way to help the
Guild make money for our church, - or as a chance for us to buy
good used clothing at a reasonable price, 1s doing its bilt to
help others. Several times, when some needy famlly has come to
the attention of the committee, a number of garments 1in the
needed sizes have been supplied free of charge. One way the
Thrift Shop 1s so successful 1s that it keeps its stock moving
as much as possible. When they declde to remove articles that
have not sold for a time, a large box is given to the material
aid commlittee, so nothing 1s ever wasted.

Respectfully submitted,

Church World Service Chairman



Couple’s Club
REPORT OF THE COUPLES CLUB

As always, the Couples Club offered a wide variety
of programs and gourmet dinners (with a minimal charge)
during 1977.

Serious discussions were held with informative speakers -
a Haverhill area consumers' advocate, in association
with the state's Attorney General's office; a former
disciple of Rev. Moon's religious cult; an expert on

the wilderness survival program. We took a canoe trip
through northern Maine via slides, and through beautiful
slides, and the music and dance by native Hawaians, we
went on another excursion - to the islands.

A "Monte Carlo" whist party was the entertainment for
one of our meetings, and in November most members were
dancing "the hustle" after some lessons with a dance
instructor!

The year wound up with a festive Christmas party held

at the home of Carol and Louis Dispenza for appetizers,

and ending at Olive and Bill Ingraham's for the main
course and dessert.

The Club held a Bake Sale - proceeds to benefit the
church, to help with the heat and electricity bill, and
they donated toys for needy children at Christmastime.

Couples of any age, and single people too, are cordially
invited to come to the meetings, held the first Monday
evening of each month.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine and Dick Prendible
Secretaries






Flower
REPORT OF THE FLOWER COMMITTEE

A bouquet to the gals on-~the Flower Committee who have all taken
turns being in charge of placing flowers and plants in the
Sanctuary and Vestry for Sunday services. They are Comrie MripD.
Linda Games, Pat Pingree, Florence Hamelin, Lillian Grissino,

Edna Ayer, Carol Pierce, Lillian Kelloway and Carol Knapp. These
flowerladies have provided flowers from their own gardens, and
those of their neighbors. They have brought us house plants
during the winter months, and assisted in decorating the Sanctuary
for the Christmas season.

I would like to compliment the women of the Diaconate for their
especially beautiful arrangements of plants for the Easter and
Christmas services. They arranged the plants and then took them
to omr shutins following the services.

We do appreciate your lMemorial bouquets and plants, and an
advancec notice is helpful for reserving a special date for honoring
a loved one. Please let us know if you have plants for the winter
months, or garden flowers for the summer months that you are able
to share.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan Chatterton,
for the Flower Committee

Auditor
FHirst Tangregational Ahurch
of
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Collector

COLLECTOR'S REPORT

Current Expense
1976 Pledges
1977 Pledges
1978 Pledges

Loose Collect
Missions
1976 Pledges
1977 Pledges

Special Missions
Deacons Fund

Improvement Fund
1976 Pledges
1977 Pledges
1978 Pledge

Building Fund
1976 Pledge
1977 Pledge

Church School
Missions

Vestry

Initial Offering
Dividends & Interest
Reimb. & Money Borrowed
Rents, two houses

Lent & Advent

Memorial Fund

Church & Fun Fairs

Total Receipts 1977
Pledges - 1977

759.90

23,096.80

582,00

63.55
2,243.15

25.00

2,356.85
1.00

1.00
52,00

321.66
302.13

124 -

$21,738.70
1,879.18

2,306,70

211.18
430.88

2,382.65

53.00

623.79

1,343.55
27.30
2,108.47
4,055.82
2,465,00
1,343,00
194.00
4.807.21

$45,970.63

paid 92
nearly
paid 22
little
paid 6
nothing
paid

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Jones



Finance




RECEIPTS

201

Treasurer
REPORT OF THE TREASURER

Pledges - Current Expenses
Pledges for 1978
Loose Collect

MISSIONS
Regular Collect
Special Collect:

2031
203.2

CHURCH SCHOOL

20 .l
204,2

One Great Hour of Sharing 111,18
Ladies Missionary Society 100,00

Regular Collect

Missionss
Regular Missions 104.22
UNICEF 12.00

Heifer Fund International 185,91

DIVIDENDS AND INTEREST

205,

Interest from Perley Fund 450,00
" L1

General Fund 56,34

" Bateman Fund
| (spec. not.) 352,48

" Bateman Fund

(Term Cert.) 17.51
" Mass. Cong. Fund 932,14

(The total of $2,108.47 - 10%
Reimbursement in General Fund Bank Acc't)

REIMBURSEMENTS FROM:

205.2

Joyce Dance Studio 1,480.00
Diet Workshop 20.00
Mental Health 72.00
Jayceettes 5.00
Reimb, for light 3.00
3 from P.F. Supper 11,25
” for P.F. Star Island 261,00
% Girl Scout Supper 20,00
" United Methodist Publ.Hs. 22.02

Wedding (Inc. $10 Janitor's fee

35.00

Reimbursement to Janitor (3 Wedgings)3o,oo'
Reimb, from Rev. P.H.S. water bill 19.35'
Newcomers® Club 30.00
Council for Aging Christmas party 10.00
Reimb, North Shore Teacher®s Assoc. 7.20

Rev. P,H.S. (wire) 30.00

Credit from voided check 3,48

$21,156.70
1,879.18

2,306,70
211:18

321,66

302.13

2,108.47

2,059.30



207

SPECIAL DONATIONS

208

1 Cottage Street 1,040,00
3 Cottage Street 1,425.00
Improvement Fund
®. - for 1978

Building Fund
Initial Offering
Fun Fair
1977 Annual Fair
Special Deacons® acc®t 430,88
Christmas 1976 154.50

. 1977 654.75
Easter 1977 233,75

Loan from Improvement Fund
Vestry Fund

Memorial Fund

TOTAL RECEIPTS

* * %

DISBURSEMENTS

LEADERSHIP AND SERVICES OF OUR MINISTRY

301
30
30
305
306
307
308
310
310.1
31
31
316
317
318

Minister's Salary
Health Ins. & Pension Board

2,465.00

2:381.85
1.00

53.00
27.30

585.46
L,221,75

1,773.88

2,000,00
1303555

bs,974 .11

9,500,060
936.00

Mlnlster's Annuity (Includes lst quart.*'?73 paymt)l,321.58

Car Allowance
Traveling Expenses (Conferences)
Diaconate Expenses
Organist & Music Director
Board of Christian Education
Youth Group Leaders & Expenses
Per Capita Fellowship Dues
Flowers
Social Committee Expenses
Treasurer®s Expenses
Collector's Expenses

OUR ADMINISTRATIONAL EXPENSES

Lol
Loz
403
Lok
Lok

Church Secretary
Stationary, Postage, Printing, Office suppls.
Sexton's Salary
Heat and Repairs

Electricitys
Church Loo,14
Metecalf 84,96

1,000,00
21,00
205457
1,164.03
164,50
594.55
19.k5

b4 458 08

485,10



Lok Water: Church 43,20

letcalf 41.40
1 Cottage St. 38.25
3 Cottage St. 36,00
Rev, P.H.S. reimb. 19,

Lok Telephone

Lok Gas

Los Parsonage Utilities

OUR CHURCH PROPERTY MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR

501 Church Building Care
501,71} Rental Property Expenses
502 Parsonage Upkeep

503 Supplies

504 Insurance

CAPITAL INVESTMENTS AND EQUIPMENT

603 Improvement Fund
603.1 Building Fund
60 Reinvestment of 10% Div. & Int.

DEBT RETIRENMENT AND RESERVES

701 lMortgage Payments on Parsonage &
Other Church properties, taxes,
Principle & Interest

702 Reserve for Contingencies & depreciation
of building eand equipment (1/2 Fair profit)

OUR CHRISTIAN WORLD MISSIONS AND OTHER BENEVOLENCES
901.1 Regular lissions

901.2 Special liissions:
One Great Hour of Sharing 111,18

Andover Newton 200,00

Ladies liigssionary Soc. 100,00
901.3 Church School lMissions:

Heifer Project 300,00

UNICEF 58:31

MISCETILANEOUS DISBURSEMENTS

1200 Deacons® Account
1201 Vestry Account
1210 lMemorial Fund Account

1208 Miscellaneous
lletcalf House Renovations
Carol Knapp 60,64
Jan Spence 2611
Sue Kelley 9.39
Carol Pierce 5400

Evelyn Boose 1310

178.20

55873
76.15

1,200.00

12,607 .12

692,38
262,40
9.92
506,08
1,160.00

2,630,78

2,381.85
53.00

210.8
2,645,70
2,552.20
1,829.19
L,381.39
2,106.70

411,18

430.88

1,997.05
194,00



Miscellaneous Disburgements Cont,

1208 Susan Smith (Church Cleanup Day)

2903

Rev, P,H.S. (Pressing of Choir robes)22.00

G. & C., Cleaners (collarg)

6,00

Roy Electric Co. (lighting in Choir

Balcony; pd. by Lenten offering)
Joan Chatterton (Fun Fair)
Fun Fair Services
Sheila Kelly (paper products)
Star Island Corp. (Reimb.)
Linda Games (Fair)
Georgetown Savings (Fair Acc't)

590,86
100,00
233,24
184,35
261,00

Lo.ko
300,00

Georgetown School Lunch (Food Fair) 135.61

Forrest Bridges Jr, (Roof Metcalf
paid by Christmas 1978 offer.)

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS

B
Ee
oA

SUMMARY

Balance on hand 1/1/77
Total Receipts 1977

Total Disbursements

Balance on hand 12/31/77

Special Holds¥®
1978 Current Exp.
1978 Improvement
Christmas 1977
Kitchen Committee
Special Donation
Sunday School Miss.

2 &

FUND RAISING EVENTS

Fun Fair
Total Receipts
Disbursements: Fun Fair Services
Misc., Expenses
Profit

1977 Annual Church Fair
Total Receipts
Money from Fair Bank Book
Disbursements:
Fair Account
School lunch
Star paper

Profit

240.00

582,00
100
293,75
25,00
500,00
110451

1,512,26%

233.24
100,00

§,221.75
400,64

300,00
135,61

137,65

48,496.97

L,041.81



CHURCH

METCALF

1977 UTILITY EXPENSES

Coal

Furnace repairs (parts)
Furnace repairs (labor)
Electricity

Gas

Water

Telephone

0il

Furnzce repair (parts)
Furnace repair (labor)
Water

Electricity

$3,374.29
100,65

Lh1,50
400.14
76,15
13,20

I, 99158'3‘2%

461,04
32.60
48,00
41,40
84 .96

668.00




MORTGAGE_ACCOUNTS

Parsonage - 5 Hart Circle #3594
Balance 1/1/77 3,586.08
Paymentss Interest 159.96
Principle 864 .96
Balance 12/31/77 2, 72112
Rental Property - 3 Cottage St. #3293
Balance 1/1/77 1,091,.35
Payments: Interest 42.35
Principle 555449
Balance 12/31/77 535.86
SUMMARY OF RENTAL PROPERTY
1 Cottage Street
Received from rent 1,040.00
#*Expenses
#*Taxes 463,15)
Water 38.25)
Stark & Cronk _66.40) ~567,80
Profit 72.20
3 Cottage Street
Received from rent 1,425,00
*Expenses
#Principle & Interest 597 .84)
Taxes 466,29)
Water 36,00)
0il Service 18.00)
Roof repair 178,00) -1,296,13
Profit 128,87
3* w* k-]
METCALF HOUSE RENOVATIONS
From Vestry Account 285435
Roof (Duffy Bridges, Jr.) 240,00
Miscellaneous Disbursements 164,24
689.59
* * 3%
DEACONS® FUND - NOW CHECKING ACCOUNT
Balance 1/1/77 3,220,10
Receipts l,63ﬁ.9g
Interest 134.9
,990.02
Disbursements 2,314.60
Balance 12/31/77 2,675.42



GEORGETOWN SAVINGS BANK ACCOUNTS

Memorig;_gggd #14284

Balance 1/1/77 $1,316,37
Deposits 194,00
Interest 64,42

1,574.79
*Disbursements ~ 392.97
Balance 12/31/77 1,181.82

*Buckley Cardy Co. 11.70
Machmillan robes 370.57
Misc. 10570

Blizabeth E. Pingree Memorial Fund #600017 - 6 34 % Int.

Balance 1/1/77 4,002.02
Interest 276.2
,276.24
Disbursements 2762
Balance 12/31/77 4,000.00

(The interest from this account is put into the
following account to be used in the interest of

music)
lizabeth E. Pingree Music Fund #226
Balance 1/1/77 323.99
Deposits 301.24
Interest 22.99
822
#*Disbursements ~-118.89
Balance 12/31/77 529,33
*Music Supplies 78.89
Bell Ringers 40.00
Improvement Fund #14417
Balance 1/1/77 2,499,66
#Deposits 5,381.85
Interest 219.56
85, 101.07
**¥Disbursements u2,108.%9
Balance 12/31/77 5,992.48

*Includes $3,000 from Vestry account.
Reimbursement for original loan to start Vestry account.

**Borrowed to pay bills $2,000.00
Georgetown lumber - 108.59
(parsonage porch)

Vestry Account #23237

Balance 1/1/77 1,700.59

Receipts 1,997.05

Interest 4,90
Bl 92aD

#*Disbursements =3,285:35

Balance 12/31/77 —467.19

*Pay Back Loan to Improvement Fund $3,0

Metcalf House Renovations "Zg
(these expenses are listed in
the report on disbursements)

.00
«35

5



Deacons Fund (Special Notice 1651

Balance 2,52g.02
Interest 146,9
23 .9

*#Disbursements - 146.94
Balance 12/31/77 2,500,00

*¥Disbursement is interest which is put into the Deacons' "Now"
Checking Account

Mission Fund #14427

Balance 1/1/77 1,034.83
Interest 60,22
*¥Disbursements 1,095,05

#Disbursements - 60.2%
*This is part of the Ladies Missionary Donation 1,034.
to MHCUCC yearly

Rug Fund Account #20100

Balance 1/1/77 382.62
Interest 20 .
Balance 12/31/77 403.59
Reserve Account #16617
Balance 1/1/77 7,466,05
Deposits 1,359.19
Interest 19,30
Balance 12/31/77 9,712. L
Fair Chairman Account #19360
Balance 1/1/77 299.35
Receipts 432,45
Interest 12,96
THA L7
Disbursements 441,04
Balance 303.72
General Fund #14425
Balance 1/1/77 912.22
Receipts 212.82
Interest 5 .%
1,179.41
Disbursements 56,34
Balance 12/31/75 k2 3207

Bateman Fund (Spec. notice acct) #22138
Balance 1/1/77 and 12/31/77 6,000.00

We receive the interest
quarterly - $352.48

Bateman Fund 7 3/4% (Term Certificate) #900094
Balance 1/1/77 and 12/31/77 L,000.00

We receive the interest
quarterly $317.51



Building Fund #23549

Balance 1/1/77 399.66
Receipts 53,00
Interest : 23.02
Balance 12/31/77 475,68

Bertha L. Poole Memorial #800146
o (Term Deposit Acct.
date of Issue 12/11/74
Maturity 12/31/78
Interest Rate 7 1/2%
Dividends are being held.) 1,000.00

Certificate #800073
(Date of Issue 3/%/74
Maturity date 6/30/78
Interest Rate 7/1/2%
Dividends are being held.) L ,900,00

Building Fund #900019
Term Deposit Account
Date of Issue 2/18/75
Maturity Date 2/28/81
Interest Rate 7 3/4%
Dividends are being held.) 3,000.00






DISBURSEMENTS

Present Budget Proposed Budget
LEADERSHIP AND SERVICES OF OUR MINISTRY
301, Minister's Salary $9, 500 $10, 500
302, Pulpit Supply 120 S L20)
303. Health Insurance 15,000 1,000
304, Minister!s Annuity 1,360 1,500
304,1 Family Protection Plan - 125
305. Minister's Car Allowance 1,000 1,000
306. Conference meeting exps. 200 200
307. Diaconate Expenses 250 250
308. Organist & Music Director 2,100 2, 160
310. Board of Christian Ed. 1,500 1,600
1.Youth Group Leadership 300 300
313 Per Capital Fellowship 600 620
314 Flowers 50 50
316 Social & Kitchen Comm. 150 150
317 Treasurer's Expenses 400 400
318 Collector®s Expenses 400 400
TOTAL 18,930 20,315
OUR ADMINISTRATIONAL & OPERATIONAL
EXPENSES
401, Church Secretary 1,400 1560
402. Stationary, Postage,
Printing, Office supplies 1,600 1,800
403. Sexton's Salary 2,400 2,640
Lok, Church Utilities
l.Heat & Repairs 5,000 4,800
2.Electricity 700 600
J.Water 150 150
L ,Telephone L6 560
5.Gas 100 100
405. Parsonage Utilities 1,200 1,200
TOTAL L3010 135350

OUR CHURCH PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
AND REPAIR
501, Church Building Care

)

502, Parsonage Upkeep G006 15700
503. Supplies )
504, Insurance 1,200 1,500

TOTAL 2,800 3,200
CAPITAL INVESTMENTS AND
EQUIPMENT
603. Improvement Fund 2,500 2,950
604, Reinvestment 200 200

TOTAL 2,700 9, 150






Nominating




